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In relation to the first three incidents [Alliyah's parents' two complaints, Alliyah's brother's call to a local police station], the
Queensland Police Service (QPS) has no record of receiving a report in relation to these matters. 

As no report was made to police, no investigation was conducted.   

There is no incident record held by QPS for any of these matters. 

Had a report been referred to the QPS, it would have been assessed by a QPS Child Protection and Investigation Unit
(CPIU). 

The QPS treats reports of grooming very seriously and is committed to ensuring the safety and protection of all children.  

In relation to the fourth matter [Kellie Whiteside's ex-husband contacting police], a Department of Education ‘One School’
submission was received by the Inala Child Protection Investigation Unit (CPIU) from a school at Runcorn on 23 June 2023.
(QI2301034248 refers).   

Enquiries were conducted by investigators, including contacting the relevant person relating to the report, however no formal
complaint was made to police.


